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And said, O man greatly beloved, fear not: peace be unto thee, be strong, yea, be strong. And when he had 
spoken unto me, I was strengthened, and said; Let my lord speak; for thou hast strengthened me. Daniel 
10:19

Yet now be strong, O Zerubbabel, saith the Lord; and be strong, O Joshua, son of Josedech, the high priest; 
and be strong, all ye people of the land, saith the Lord, and work: for I am with you, saith the Lord of hosts. 
Haggai 2:4

Then he answered and spake unto me, saying, this is the word of the Lord unto Zerubbabel, saying, not by 
might, nor by power, but by my spirit, saith the Lord of hosts. Zechariah 4:6

Finally, my brethren, be strong in the Lord, and in the power of his might. Ephesians 6:10

Dear Brethren and friends,

The work is great, but the Lord of the work is Greater! He is our 
strength, our enabler, our all. Without HIM we can do nothing! We are 
grateful to our God and Savior Jesus Christ for His grace and mercy upon 
us and His hand sustaining and providing for our lives and ministry in ways 
only He can.  He is the ONE who WORKS in and through us for His glory!

Brother Juan Garcia is a testimony of this strengthening grace 
of God! He is now 74, and after several very difficult circumstances during 
2013, he is now back on track in the service of the Lord. As we shared in 
our letter last year, Juan’s wife Lupita, was called to be with the Lord after 
a difficult battle with Parkinson’s. Then Juan had some heart problems 
requiring an emergency procedure and having a pacemaker installed. He 
then has battled with some kidney infections and diabetes related illness, 
but praise the Lord for His strength in Brother Juan through it all! Juan is 
back in his classes and responsibilities here at the Bible School and also 
in the oversight of several churches in the area. We are greatly blessed by 
his example of faithfulness and dependence on the Lord. Continue to pray 
for God’s strength upon his life.

Another wonderful testimony to the strength the Lord gives is our 
brother Dr. Tom Robinson from Alexandria, LA. God has been using 
him to restore sight to thousands of people here in Mexico since his first 
trip back in 1977. Once again, we had the privilege of working with our 
brother in an eye surgery campaign along with seven other surgeons Brother Juan



from the United States and our good 
friend and surgeon here in Mexico, Dr. 
Elesban Santos. Over one hundred 
procedures were accomplished, 
including twenty plus surgeries for 
children with problems in their sight. 
God blessed all the campaign, the 
travels of the thirty people from the U.S. 
and His hand of care and protection was 
with the all the patients. The patients 
come with relatives who help them 
before and after surgery, so there are 
a large number of people here on the 
mission campus during this time (the 
surgeries are performed in make-shift 
operating rooms in our Library and 1st 
year classroom). While waiting for their 
turn, they hear the message of the 
Love of God, through our Savior Jesus 
Christ.  Our students preach and sing in 
the waiting area and while the patients 
are in pre-op, they are prayed for by 
students and doctors.  Meanwhile, the 

children have Bible clubs, classes and gifts. So the whole school family becomes part of the sight-giving, love and 
truth-sharing endeavor! Through the years, many have come to know the grace of God through this effort. We praise 
the Lord for the life and service of Dr. and Mrs. Tom Robinson, who spearhead this effort and for all those who 
work alongside of them, both from the U.S. and from here in Mexico! May the Lord add much blessing and fruit to 
this work of love in His Name!

Dr. Robinson and Dr. Elesban

Eye Surgery Team



	 God has con-
tinued to give 
strength and love 
to organize and 
carry out the 11th 
annual Women’s 
Conference, led 
by Chuy and the 
staff wives and 
girl students here 
on campus. They 
are supported 
by a team of la-
dies from Wood-
creek Church 
in Richardson, 
Texas. This year 
was again a huge 
time of blessing 
as they had a full 
two day schedule 
with conferences, 
special prayer 
activities, wor-

ship services etc.  Over five hundred ladies in attendance from churches from all over southern Mexico, learned 
about God’s grace in giving us great Joy in our Salvation. Lesa Engelthaler, Sharon Spaulding from Woodcreek 
and Georgina Martinez-Suarez  (our niece from Mexico City) were the speakers for this year’s sessions. It was 
an abundantly blessed time and 
the ladies went home rejoicing in 
God’s strength.  Several attending 
came to know the Lord by faith in 
Jesus for the first time! Praise the 
Lord for His grace and strength.
	 Brother Arce and several 
of our students visited the Upper 
Region Chinanteco churches of 
Tejas, Palantla, and Cangrejo 
during a weekend conference 
for the leading brethren in this 
area. While Arce taught from the 
book of Romans to the leaders, 
student Eric Fragoso taught the 
youth from the churches from 
the “Experiencing God” course 
regarding our relationship and 
walk with the Lord.  Our students 
Sarai and Angeles held Vacation 
Bible School for the children. Six 
churches were represented in the 
meetings held at the church of Tejas, as God continues to establish His Word in these mountains of Mexico. 
	 Thank you for your continued prayers for us. Through them and your loving support, we are able to continue 
in our service the Lord here at MITC in Cordoba. May His grace strengthen us ALL as we seek to honor and serve Him 
each day. HE is worthy!

God bless you richly, yours in His grace.

Dan and Chuy Hall

Arche and Tejas church leaders

Chuy and Women Conference Speakers



P.O. Box 19422
Shreveport, Louisiana 71149-9422

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

NON-PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
Permit No. 8

Shreveport, LA

An Everlasting Gift • March 2014
In Memory of	 From
C.F. Stewart...................................................................................................................................................................... John and Bobbie Shaw

Dee Hall..................................................................................................................................................................... Jack and Norman Williams

Dee Hall................................................................................................................................................................... Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Belter

Wilma Carpenter...................................................................................................................................................... Mr. and Mrs. Ronnie Denny


